
	
[image: image1.png]



Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


September 10, 2015
Minutes of the Pre-bid Conference

RFP Wellness Warrior Screening 2015 dated September 3, 2015 
The pre-bid conference for the Wellness Warrior Screening 2015 was held on September 10, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. Kimberly Tomaszewski reviewed the administrative requirements of the pre-bid package, especially concerning details such as bid due dates and who vendors may contact during the live bid process. Lea Madjoff of the Total Compensation and Wellness, discussed the expectations and scope of work.

The pre-bid conference attendees sign in sheet and meeting minutes are available for downloading from the University Purchasing Web Site at http://www.forms.procurement.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

Numerous simple questions and answers were addressed at the pre-bid meeting. Some of the issues were as follows: 
1. Decision making for program offerings is centered on the screening results.  The evaluations identify low, moderate, and high risk individuals which lead to program recommendations and evaluates the program’s effectiveness in reaching our goals and mission for the program.

2. Samples should be obtained using a finger stick method. Blood draws have had resistance from participants in the past.
3. There is no Health Risk Assessment required for this RFP.
4. Open enrollment begins in the fall for the upcoming calendar year.  
5. Selected vendor should host sessions on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday each week from the hours of 8:00 am to 12:00 pm beginning on October 21, 2015 through December 4, 2015. December 8, 9, and 10 are tentative dates.
6. There is one screening site per day but each day the site may change. Screenings are held on campus.

7. There are approximately 144 screenings per day.

8. There are new participants over the course of the year who would also require accommodations for biometric screenings. There are an estimated 100-200 additional screenings. The deadline for these add on’s is generally at the end of September of the current program year.
9. The biometric data should be submitted to the Wellness Vendor by Mid-December in order for the screening results to be available for the participants and their wellness coach by the beginning of the year.

10. Biometric screening results should be reported to Ulliance on a weekly basis. Individual screening results should be reported via a secure site. This is to ensure that Total Compensation and Wellness is aware of the current enrollees and to assist with screening reconciliation. 
11. Aggregate reporting is not a requirement for this agreement. 
12. Scheduling for screenings is managed through WSU employee Web site. Time between appointments is generally ten minutes. Walk-ins are accepted and anticipated.
13. A brief consultation is necessary with each participant to help them understand their results.  This is handled through the screening vendor. 
14. The Wellness Warrior Partner (Ulliance) is present at all screenings so working with them is essential.

15. A screening in take form is in combination with a liability waiver which should be provided by the screening vendor to be sent electronically to Total Compensation and Wellness. However copies will also need to be available at screenings.

16. The Deadline for project related questions is September 14, 2015, 12:00 noon.

17. Bids are due September 21, 2015 at 4:00 pm, to be time date stamped in Procurement & Strategic Sourcing located in the Academic/ Administration Bldg., 5700 Cass Avenue, 4th Floor – Suite 4200, Detroit, MI 48202. 

18. We will require an original plus one copy (2 total) of your proposal.  In addition, an electronic version is required, which should be submitted to our secure mailbox at rfp@wayne.edu
19. Any responses, materials, correspondence, or documents provided to the University are subject to the State of Michigan Freedom of Information Act and may be released to third parties in compliance with that Act, regardless of notations in the VENDOR's Proposal to the contrary.

20. Parking on WSU campus lots and structures are $7.00/access.  Vendor must build parking into their lump sum bid. There is no parking allowed on the malls.
All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Kimberly Tomaszewski, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing at 313-577-3757 Email: ac9934@wayne.edu (copy to Leiann Day, Email:  leiann.day@wayne.edu) by 12:00 p.m., September 14, 2015.  

Do not contact the Total Compensation and Wellness, or other University Units, directly as this may result in disqualification of your proposal.
Thank you
Kimberly Tomaszewski, 

Senior Buyer, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing





313-577-3757
CC:
Lea Madjoff, Brett Green, Leiann Day, Attendees list.
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